
Vancouver Intergroup Treasurer's Report - February 2023 

Dear Vancouver Intergroup,  

No new updates on the continuing projects, other than we did reach out to Andrea at PNW 
Small Business Solutions and ask about best practice for Inventory Adjustments and Paul O. 
met with Leanne to discuss and implement a procedure for adjusting the Inventory. 
Additionally, the CPA filed the appeal of the late filing penalty to the IRS and we are awaiting 
response. 

Some highlights/comments on the report for January 2023 are below:  

• Total income was $7,618.27  
o Merchandise sales were $4,267.65 

▪ Up $1,700 from $2,571.90 in December 

o Individual and Group contributions were $3,350.62 

▪ Up from $3,008.83 

• Total expenses were $4,926.61 

o down from $7,413.75 

▪ This is more normal as December saw Three Paydays in the 
month. 

• Net Income is $2,691.66 

• Prudent reserve has $13,026.21. This amount is basically unchanged other than small 
interest accruals.  

• The main checking account ended the month with $13,203.9. This account saw an 
increase of $791.12 from the previous month.  

o Correction to last month’s report: ending balance 12/31/22 was $12,412.78  

• The event account has $1,400. This was unchanged.  

• We will need to continue monitoring retail sales, expenses, and group contributions to assess 
the cash needs of the Intergroup.  
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